

School of Graduate Studies

University of Toronto

October 27, 2004

Professor Vivek Goel Interim Vice-President and Provost Room 225, Simcoe Hall 27 King's College Circle University of Toronto

Dear Professor Goel:

At its meeting of October 26, 2004, the Council of the School of Graduate Studies received for information a notice of name change for the "School and Child-Clinical Psychology Program". The new name of the program is the "School and Clinical Child Psychology".

The name of the "School and Child-Clinical Psychology Program" was changed to the School and Clinical Child Psychology in 2001-2002. It was changed with the approval of the Division II Associate Dean, incorporated into the SGS Calendar in 2001-2002, and subsequently accepted as the new name of the program by OCGS.

A recent review of program changes by the Policy and Program Liaison office determined that the change required approval of Divisional Executive, SGS Council and committees of Governing Council.

Division II Executive Committee approved this proposal at its meeting of October 6, 2004.

As the program has appeared in the SGS Calendar since 2001-2002 as the *School and Clinical Child Psychology* program, and is recognized as such by OCGS, this item is being presented for information to SGS Council and for information or approval to the appropriate Governing Council committees.

On behalf of the Council of the School of Graduate Studies, I am presenting this item to Governing Council committees for information or approval.

Yours sincerely,

Jane Alderdice

Secretary to SGS Council

e alada

and Coordinator of Policy, Program and Liaison

Encl. (1) /smr

c.c.

U. Acker

A. Drummond (attachments)

C. Johnston

V. Makarovska

L. Yee

S. Zaky (attachments)

H:Council/FollowUp/2004-2005/Oct26/Name Change, Sc & C-CPSY Program to Sc & C-CPSY



DT-2931

November 23, 2004

Professor Vivek Goel Interim Vice-President and Provost Room 225, Simcoe Hall 27 King's College Circle University of Toronto

Dear Professor Goel:

Further to my letter of October 20, 2004 to Steve Rutchinski and Luke Sneyd at SGS, I am writing to provide further detail regarding our request to change the name of our program from "School and Child-Clinical Psychology" to "School and Clinical Child Psychology".

The name change was prompted by feedback given during the course of the program's application for accreditation by the American Psychological Association (APA). The feedback was that APA accredits clinical psychology programs globally and not specifically "child clinical" psychology programs. APA saw the emphasis as being different when the order of these two words was changed. We complied with their suggestion to make the change and subsequently received accreditation in 2002. As small as this change appears, we might not have been granted accreditation without it.

Should you have any questions or require further information, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely.

Michele Peterson-Badali, Ph.D., C.Psych.

Associate Professor

Associate Chair,

Department of Human Development and Applied Psychology

cc Jane Alderdice

Secretary to SGS Council

and Coordinator of Policy, Program and Liaison



For Information Only

School of Graduate Studies Council Tuesday, October 26, 2004

Item 7.

Name Changes of Programs

7.2 School and Child-Clinical Psychology Program, Department of Human Development and Applied Psychology

NOTE:

The name of the "School and Child-Clinical Psychology Program" was changed to the *School and Clinical Child Psychology* in 2001-2002. It was changed with the approval of the Division II Associate Dean, incorporated into the SGS Calendar in 2001-2002, and subsequently accepted as the new name of the program by OCGS.

A recent review of program changes by the Policy and Program Liaison office determined that the change required approval of Divisional Executive, SGS Council and committees of Governing Council.

Division II Executive Committee approved this proposal at its meeting of October 6, 2004.

As the program has appeared in the SGS Calendar since 2001-2002 as the *School and Clinical Child Psychology* program, and is recognized as such by OCGS, this item is being presented for information to SGS Council and for information or approval to the appropriate Governing Council committees.